January 25, 2006

Mr. Thomas G. Hoots

Parthenon Prints

909 West 39th Street

Panama City, Florida 32405

Dear Mr. Hoots:


A Department representative recently inspected your facility.  A copy of the inspection report is enclosed.  Please note the permit expiration date and renewal application due date shown on the report.


This letter applies only to activities covered by the Air Resources Management Program.  It indicates compliance at the time of inspection for those sources specifically listed on the inspection report.


If you have any questions, please contact Richard Brookins at 850/872-4375, extension 108 or Richard.Brookins@dep.state.fl.us.








Sincerely,








Marlane Castellanos








Branch Office Manager

FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

INSPECTION REPORT FORM

AIR POLLUTANT EMISSION SOURCES

	FACILITY:  Parthenon Prints
	DISTRICT:  Northwest
	COUNTY:   Bay

	ADDRESS:  909 West 39th Street
	PHONE:   (850) 769-8321
	CONTACT: Thomas Hoots

	CONTACT OR FACILITY EMAIL ADDRESS:  thoots@partheonprints.com

	ARMS I.D. #: 0050026
	PERMIT: 0050026-003-AO
	EXPIRES:    09/05/2007

	RENEWAL APPLICATION/NOTIFICATION DUE DATE: 07/08/2007

	SOURCE DESCRIPTION: Fabric and wallpaper printing facility

	INSPECTED BY:  Richard Brookins

INSPECTION DATE: 01/25/2006
	AUDIT TYPE:  Ins2
	COMPLIANCE STATUS:

In Compliance


INSPECTION COMMENTS

I arrived at the facility and was greeted by Mr. Tom Hoots.  Mr. Hoots accompanied me during the inspection of the facility and provided copies of requested records.

There were no objectionable odors noticed during the inspection.  [Facility-wide Condition 2]
There were no fugitive emissions above 20% opacity noticed during the inspection.  [Facility-wide Condition 3]
There were no open containers of VOC’s or other organic solvents noticed during the inspection.  [Facility-wide Condition 4]
According to information provided by Mr. Hoots, the facility has printed 543,214 yards of fabric, and produced 1,859,618 yards of wallpaper during the 12-month period ending December 31, 2005.  They used 61,672 gallons of mineral spirits for cleaning activities for the same 12-month period.  As mentioned in the previous inspection report, the facility has ceased the use of the 40/60 cleaning material.  A high pressure water washing system is now used.  This change has eliminated the former emissions containing both VOC and HAP’s and is a significant pollution prevention activity.  [Specific Condition A.1]
Differential pressure across the scrubber was 5.5” WC at the time of the inspection.  [Specific Condition A.2]
There were no visible emissions from the stack noticed during the inspection.  [Specific Condition A.3]
Operational records for the scrubber were reviewed as part of the inspection.  Differential pressure across the scrubber is recorded as required.  [Specific Condition 6]
The facility maintains records of fabric printed, wallpaper produced, and mineral spirits used as required.  Signed and certified monthly and 12-month summaries were available for inspection as required.  [Specific Condition A.7]
RECOMMENDATIONS:

None


